
Patrick Development Corporation 
3408 W 93d St 
Leawood, KS  66206 

April 24, 2018 

Kansas Corporation Commission 
366 N, Main St. Ste. 220 
Wichita, KS  67202-1513 

Dear Commission: 

I would like to request a hearing on the $1000 penalty assessed on Docket No. 18-CONS-3356-
CPEN. 

On December 1, 2017 the Grandon No. 9 well failed a mechanical integrity test.  This well has 
been shut in since the day of the test.  The well is located in a low area by a creek and it was 
difficult to get a big pulling unit in place.  When the conditions permitted, a pulling unit was 
brought in.  Bob Reusch met   Levi Short of the KCC  to determine the best course of action.  
We planned to run 650  feet of 2” pipe  in the well but the bottom was tagged at 606’  and 
Levi asked for the well to be washed out since the bottom had not been reached.  We will 
have to dig pits to contain the contents of the well and hire Consolidated to wash the well. 
When the bottom has been reached we will determine if there is a packer in the well.  At that 
time Larry Marchant and Levi will determine if another MIT should be performed.  It is my 
understanding that the leak that occurred during the initial MIT was a seal between the 4” 
casing and the 2” pipe that connects to the well head, and that the integrity of the 4” pipe 
may be sound.  

Because of our ongoing conversations with Levi Short we were under the impression that we 
were being given some time to accomplish this task, since the well has been shut in.  We 
didn’t realize that we were still operating under the time line mentioned in the penalty 
letter.  We intend to continue to work with Levi and the KCC and correct this matter as soon 
as it is possible, given the conditions at this location.  Please let me know if you require 
additional information.  Thank you for your consideration of this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Kerry Patrick 
Patrick Development 
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